
 

 1 

 DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

 
                         

                         

“Moving Forward to Score” 

DG Charlie’s Message 

                              Issue 12 

               JUNE 2018 

  Hello Lions, Lioness and Leo's 

  

  On May 28, 2018 our Clubs and Lions around the United States honored our Veterans. 
Our Club went to our cemetary and held a nice program. Afterward all of us went to the 
Legion in Harrington to have lunch together. 

Then June 2, 2018 District 22-D held their Training for Officers, Region and Zone Chairs for 
their clubs and the District. The turnout was really appreciated and we saw quite a few new 
Lions. Thank you PDG,GLT Cheryl Jones and your committee for all the hard work you 
have done. 

  DGE John and I met with the State Leader for the 4-H of Delaware. This took place on 
June 4, 2018 The reason was to try and establish Lions and the 4-H organization working 
together, DGE John will be working on this in the future 

  The Eye Bank of Delaware Valley held a luncheon on June 16, 2018. CEO Lion Jim Quirk 
informed us of how the Eye Bank was doing and what the Lions do for the Eye Bank. The 
biggest thrill was installation of our own Lion from 22-D PCT Ann Reiver as Chairman of the 
Eye Bank. Congradulation to a wonderful and dedicated Lion 

  At this writing membership in District 22-D is at 1281, we are the only District in the 
Multiple with a plus. Our District as of today have 33 Lions who have passed on. Please 
remember them in your prayers. I am sorry for our lost, may God Bless their souls. 

  This is my last letter for the District Bulletin it has been a great  honor to serve the Lions of 
District 22-D as your District Governor. 

  Lion Kathy and Myself have been truly blessed to have visited all 36 clubs and to learn 
what great Lions we have in our District. 

  

  I will always be around for Lions is my great compassion and (LOVE) 

  

       May God Bless everyone of District 22-D 

  

                    DG M Charles Taylor 

 

DG Charles Taylor 
District 22D 
245 Greenville rd 
Harrington, De 19952 
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Having the Courage 

 

  Dear Fellow Lions, 

This is the last article that I will be writing as your First District Governor.  I would like to take a 

minute to thank all the Lions that voted for me at the MD22 Convention.  When you casted your  

vote for me that showed me that you have great trust in me to guide this great district.  Yes I said 

“guide” You as Lions are the great ones that are out there doing all the projects that you do to 

make a better community for where you live.  Each and every project you do has touch some 

many other lives that I feel very humbled by all the wonderful projects that each club is able to 

perform. 

But lets us not forget the new position that LCI has created and that is the Global Service Team 

GLT.  This is to ensure that our district creates more service projects.  The Lions of 22D need to 

go out there and get deeper and dirtier to ensure that our district is very pretty.  So create a com-

munity clean up so that your club is show cased in a great light that has always shown upon you. 

Now, I would like to thank our District Governor Charlie Taylor for a wonderful year.  It was five 

years ago that DG Charlie and I started working together.  Over these five years I not only have a 

wonderful leader that has thought me through so much I have made a wonderful friend-

ship.  There are so many times that we have been able to laugh and enjoy what we have done 

during our five years of working together. DG Charlie enable attitude kept me grounded so that I 

was able to see the good in everything that happened to our district.  By keeping me grounded he 

showed me that I am a person that keeps this district going in the right direction.  So for that I 

thank you District Governor Charles M. Taylor for all you have thought me. 

In closing I am truly humbled to be your next district governor.  Please continue all the great work  

you do for this district and your communities. 

John Burris 

DGE 

  

 

 

 

 

 

First Vice District Governor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

          MESSAGE FROM 1VDGE  

 

 

Greetings Fellow Lions, 

 

 

It was a pleasure campaigning up and down the state this past year. The fellowship, words of 
encouragement, and sincere welcoming at each club was heartwarming. I want to personally thank 
everyone for their support from the beginning of my campaign all the way to the MD 22 Convention, when 
I was elected to be your next 1

st
 Vice District Governor. It is truly an honor to serve District 22-D. 

 

The Officer Training recently held at the Delaware State University was very encouraging. The 
attendance was outstanding with so many new faces. This participation proves we have Lions who care 
and want to learn more about their particular position. PDG Cheryl Jones and the presenters should be 
commended for their time and effort in making this a successful event. I recommend Lions attend this 
training in the future to further understand their duties and responsibilities as officers or if you are 
considering holding an officer’s position. The classes are open to all Lions. 

 

I look forward to visiting you this year as part of the Governor’s Cabinet. Together we can make a 
difference. I would like to challenge you and/or your club to accomplish one new goal. This goal can be 
anything that has not been completed before or it’s been a while since it has been done. Allow me to 
suggest some ideas: recruit a new member; volunteer to run for an office at the club level or district level; 
or perform a new service project. Of course, this is a suggestion not a requirement. When we are visiting 
your club, I would love to hear what is “new.” 

 

 

Yours in Service, 

FVDGE Kenny Vincent 
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 Dear Lions: 

The 2017-2018 Lion Year is almost over so this is the last bulletin for the year.  It is also my last 

bulletin.  There will be a new Bulletin Editor for the 2018-2019 Lion Year. 

I want to Thank all the clubs who supplied their information for the bulletins.  

I have enjoyed being the Bulletin Editor this past year.  Thank you to the Lions of the District for 

your comments whether they were good or bad.  I hope you have enjoyed the bulletins as 

much as I have enjoyed getting the information out to you. 

Thank you DG M. Charles Taylor for allowing me the opportunity to serve as Bulletin Editor and 

on your Cabinet.  At several meetings during the year I mentioned how you asked me to be the 

Bulletin Editor and I always ended by saying “I never told you I would be the Bulletin Editor”.  

So to continue this running joke  “DG Charlie it will be a pleasure for me to be your Bulletin Edi-

tor!!!!!”    

ENJOY!!!!!       

 

Yours in Lionism, 

PCS Gail Krebs 

Bulletin Editor 

  

 

            

 

 

 

Notes from the Editor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

 

 

 

 

                 

                                                       

                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  Come to the Tailgate Party 

                          At the Blue Gold Football Game on 

Saturday, June 23. 2018 

                           

     2:00-4:15 pm 

 University of Delaware Stadium 

  Opening Ceremony.  5:00pm 

   Game Time: 6:00 pm 

 

   Hosted by: District Governor Charles Taylor 

      Harrington Lions Club 

 

 

Bring your own Chair, Hat, Sun Block.  Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, Chips 
and Pretzels, Sodas and Water supplied. 



 

 6 
 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

BANNER TRANSFER 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

    OFFICER TRAINING  
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 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

          OPENING EYES 

 

A huge thank you to the amazing Lions who volunteered on Saturday, June 9.  It was a great day 
and resulted in: 

96 Athletes screened 

47 prescription glasses received 

8 prescription sport glasses received 

2 non-prescription sport glasses received 

38 non-prescription sunglasses received 

2 Athletes referred for further examinations  ( 1 for cataract surgery, 1 for photophobia and 
headaches) 

 

Lions should be proud of our contribution.  Thank you again, Lion Ann 

             Photos by Lion Ed Short 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

           ANNUAL LEBDV MEETING  

 

Photos by PCS Gail Krebs  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

          ANNUAL LEBDV MEETING  

 

DISTRICT 22-D’S 

  OWN 

  PCT ANN  

   REIVER 

   CEO 

 LIONS EYE  
BANK OF 

DELAWARE 

VALLEY 

Photos by 

PCS Gail 
Krebs 
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MOVING FORWARD TO  S CORE   

DISTRICT EVENTS 2017-2018 

District 22 – D Events 2018 
Blue/Gold Football Game                                           June 23, 2018  

LCI Convention – Las Vegas, NV                                June 29-July 3, 2018  

 

 

 

CLUB MEETING CHANGE 
 

Due to a conflict in scheduling with the Rookery North, the Milford Lions will be meeting 
on 19 July only and not on the 12th as we originally planned. There will be one meeting 
only in July for the Milford Lions Club. 
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 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

C LUB HAPPENINGS 

BELLEFONTE LIONS CLUB 

Bellefonte Lions is thrilled to report that the Bellefonte Farmers Market season has started, and with it the 
launch of its Mobile Farm Stand. The Mobile Farm Stand, sponsored by community members, the 
Bellefonte Lions, and the Delaware Lions Foundation, is a small RV that has been converted into a 
collapsible farm stand with wheels!  

The Farmstand has now started travelling to underserved neighborhoods in Wilmington and surroundings 
to sell affordable, fresh, locally and responsibly grown produce in areas that have no local supermarket. It 
is is also open every Friday afternoon from 5 pm to dusk in the garden behind the Bellevue Community 
Center. 

Last but not least, once a month, the Farmstand becomes the hub of the Bellefonte Farmers Market, 
where Bellefonte Lions help out behind the scenes -- vendors sell honey, soap, clothes, handmade dog 
treats, and more -- and visitors listen to live music, enjoy food truck treats and even visit the beer tent!  

The next big market is the Jam in the Garden Market, Friday July 13, 5 pm to dusk, in the community 
garden/playground on Brandywine Blvd. behind the Bellevue Community Center, 500 Duncan Rd., 19809. 
We would love to see you there! 

 

BROOKSIDE LIONS CLUB 

Brookside Lions continue doing preschool eye screenings and community road clean up.  We sold food at 
two events in May, at the Pencader Heritage Museum and Iron Hill Museum.  Lion Fred spoke at an event 
for Mosaic.  Our club is donating hospital equipment(walkers, crutches, canes, etc) to a woman that is 
opening a clinic in Liberia.  We have been parking cars at the University of Delaware for 21 
graduations.  Lion Dave, Lion Linda and Lion Don attended the MD22 convention in Ocean City.   Lion 
Dave and Lion Linda helped at Armed Forces Day  at Victory church serving lunch.   Lion Ronnie, Lion 
Dave and Lion Linda helped at Special Olympics Summer games Opening Eyes. 

HAPPY SUMMER 

 

CAPITAL CITY LIONS CLUB 

We collected 206 pairs of used eyeglasses for recycling and 44 pairs of sunglasses.  We also donated 
over 12 pounds of food items to a local church pantry. 

Capitol City Lions had two members attend the Multiple District Convention.   

We conducted a White Cane Fundraiser at a local grocery store over the Memorial Day Weekend and 
received donations over $1,000.00 and also sold $174.00 worth of car tickets. 

We also had a walker returned to our hospital supplies. 

We made monetary donation to the YMCA and the IRIS Vision Device. 

 

 

Mary Randall, left, Kent County Coordinator for the Read Aloud 
Delaware Program, visited the Capitol City Lions meeting on May 
16.  She is joined by Capitol City Lions President Melvin Nace.  It 
was a very interesting and informative speech. 
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C LUB HAPPENINGS 

CLAYTON LIONS CLUB 

Clayton Lions had six members of the club at the District training. Two of the 
members attended the Delaware Valley Eye Bank luncheon where PCT Ann 
Reiver was installed at President of the Eye Bank Board for a two year period. 
While two of us were there, others of our club were selling car raffle tickets at 
Ronnie’s Market.  

PDG Bob Daniels continues to improve from his bypass surgery. 

VP Debbie Edwards presenting a check to Smyrna Librarian Beverly Hurt for 
audio tapes for the visually impaired. 

Two people from the club will be going to the Convention in Las Vegas. 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB 

We have one meeting left for this Lion Year which will be our installation of officers for the 2018-2019 
Lion Year. 

We had our Community Appreciation Night when we hosted our Community Partners who assist us 
throughout the year with our fundraising projects. 

 

 

 

Lion Tom McDonough presenting Certificate of 
Appreciation to Tom DiCristifiro, President of the 
Claymont Fire Company  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lion Tom McDonough presenting Certificate of 
Appreciation to Rick Patel, owner of the Dunkin Donuts in 
Claymont  

 

 

 

 

DOVER LIONS CLUB 

 

Tony’s Terrors conducted a clean-up of our assigned road on 
Friday June 8th.  Thank you KL Tony, Lions Bruce and Ralph for 
your time! They decided that they need some younger blood to 
take on this project!  

 

 

 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

       CLUB HAPPENINGS 

DELAWARE CITY LIONS CLUB 
 On Wednesday, May 9

th
, Delaware City Lions Club partnered with the 

Blood Bank of Delmarva and Delaware City Fire Company to host a 
successful blood drive within the local community.  The Blood Bank of 
Delmarva brought their mobile unit to the Delaware City Fire Company for 
blood collection, and the Lions Club ran the canteen providing drinks and 
snacks for participating donors. 

Forty-three donors turned out for the event, with only three being unable to 
give.  A total of forty units of blood were collected, which the Blood Bank 
advised was a great addition for daily need in the Delmarva region.44 

 

 

 

 

Delaware City Lions had four scholarship recipients. all of which received $750.00 from our 
club.  pictured are William Hart III of Hodgson Vo-Tech High School, and Krystyn William and Alanna 
Armor of William Penn High School.  The fourth recipient, Patrick Reeder will receive his scholarship at 
our July meeting.  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

      CLUB HAPPENINGS 

DEWEY BEACH LIONS CLUB 

The Dewey Beach Lions Club will hold their annual Famous Buffet Breakfast, formerly known as the 
Pancake Breakfast, on Sunday, August 12 from 8 to 10 am, at their clubhouse, at 115 McKinley St. 

The menu which includes pancakes, eggs, bacon, sausage, home fries, coffee, and juices is only $10 
for adults, and $5 for children under 12. The price includes a free bloody mary, or beer. No reservation 
is needed.  Proceeds from breakfast benefits the club’s newly formed foundation.  Parking meters and 
permits are not enforced until 10 am. 

 
The 5K Dewey Buddy Run/Walk, starts and finishes on McKinley St. at 7:30 on Aug12 before the 
breakfast. Runners can register for $25 at DeweyBuddyRun.com, the price includes breakfast, and 2 
drink tickets for beer or bloody marys. The Buddy Run is a fundraiser benefitting Best Buddies DE 
programs in Sussex County.  
 

FREDERICA SPRING CREEK LIONS CLUB 

The Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club continues to support 
the seniors that attend our local senior center in our service 
area. Lion Kay reported that she has purchased and 
delivered items in June, including laundry detergent, dish 
detergent, packs of soap, shampoos and deodorants for a 
total cost of $99.39. This project is greatly appreciated by 
members of the Senior Center. 

Thanks to our successful $$ For Scholars 2017-2018 
fundraiser, we were able to award three scholarships this 
year to deserving seniors from Lake Forest High School. 
Picture left to right are Oliver Menard, Cameron Jones, KL 
Sue Shore, Lion Cheri Bragg (chair) and Kayla  Thompson. 

 

GLASGOW LIONS CLUB 

For the first time the Lions of Glasgow provided eye screening at 
the Glasgow Park Farmer’s Market.  This was Children’s Day.  
Some signs for directions were ordered.  We were able to work 
out of a large storage closet in the barn as we needed reduced 
lighting.  With the assistance of our instructor, Brookside Lion 
Fred Williamson, we screened 27 persons with 5 referrals.  The 
county parks people advertised our service ahead of time and 
welcomed our participation.  We are also scheduled to provide 
eye screening during children's day in July and August. 

 

 

 

Lion Tommy has been able to set up a new website for the club.  Evidently the company managine the 
old site went defunct.  The new official address is:  

             E-CLUBHOUSE.ORG/SITES/GLASGOWMD 

                                                         OR YOU CAN  GOOGLE 

                                           E-CLUBHOUSE  GLASGOW LIONS CLUB 
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LEWES LIONS CLUB  

Our club is currently soliciting volunteers to help with a new vision-screening project. According to 
educational experts, 80% of learning is visual. If children can't see well, they will have more difficulty 
learning. Lions KidSight USA is a new national program to ensure that our children receive eye screenings 
and follow-up care when needed. Our very own Lion Dr. Rachel Hartman has agreed to take the lead on 

this. If interested, please email Glenn Kohr at glennsmagic@gmail.com 

Don’t forget the Inaugural Lewes Lions Golf Tournament. 

The club is well on our way to a successful golf tournament. For those of you who attended the May’s club 
meeting you should have received the signup flyer. Be sure and tell all your friends, neighbors and local 
businesses who might wish to golf, become a sponsor, donate an auction item, or attend the dinner. 
We’ve had many golfers already signing up for this event, be sure to pass along promptly as we’re sure 
this will be sold out! We will also be looking for volunteers on the event date of September 10, 2018, no 
experience necessary. Remember, this year’s tournament will benefit the Tunnell Cancer Center’s Special 
Needs Fund. For any questions or if you wish to volunteer, please contact Lion Joe Donohoe. 

 

LORD BALTIMORE LIONS CLUB 

What a great Environmental Chairman we have this year.  Lion 
Steve Straneva, a Lion for just a year, is pictured in the center, 
with Lion Beverly Straneva and Lion Don Sherwood.  Lion Steve 
has something for us to do for the environment almost every 
month.  Last month we were repairing the turtle fences along 
Route 1 south of the Indian River Bridge.  This month he has us 
volunteering to count Horseshoe Crabs on the beach along 
Whites Creek at James Farm. These three Lions were up late at 
night to take a moon light walk through the forest to reach the 
beach and count how many Horseshoe Crabs were laying eggs.  
The crabs counted then had to be marked.  Job well done Lions.  
Can’t wait to see what he has for us next. 

Memorial Day is the day we start selling Car Raffle chances in 
earnest.  We will be at Hocker’s Supercenter, Rt. 26 & 14, also at 
Hocker’s G&E on Cedar Neck Rd. and at Giant on Rt. 26 every 
other weekend until September’s Bethany Arts Festival.  That is a 
lot of Lions working a lot of hours so we can give it all back to our Lions Community Charities. 

 June started with our Officers Training in Dover.  Four of our Lions participated in the classes; Region 

Chair Jack Bauer, Zone Chair John Monahan, Vice Pres. Anne Gude and PCS Janet Bauer was one of 

the presenters at the Secretary class.  June 9
th
, three of the LBLC Lions helped out at the Opening Eyes 

event for Special Olympics.  What a rewarding day that was.  On June 13
th
, we held our Charter/

Installation Night at Cripple Creek Country Club.  DGE John Burris was on hand to install our new officers 

and to install a new member Jim Clark.  Earlier that day we held this year’s last “A” Party for the 

exceptional students at John Clayton Elementary School.  Lions Pat Monahan and Janet Parham 

provided 60 students with Papa John’s Pizza and drinks.  Last but not least, we held our BIG CLUB 

ANNUAL YARD & BAKE SALE ON JUNE 16
TH

.  To be continued………. 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

             CLUB HAPPENINGS 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

               CLUB HAPPENINGS 

MIDDLETOWN LIONS CLUB 

Lion Dennis Krause, chair of Eyeglass Collections reports that 250 pairs of eye glasses (199 reg., 38 sun- 
glasses, 12 children's glasses & 1 eyeglass frame) have been collected in May from various Recycle for 
Sight collection box locations in Middletown.  

 This year our Awards Luncheon it will be held at The Green Turtle (across from Grotto's) Sunday, June 
24th from 2 - 4 PM.  If you haven't already paid, please remember to bring a $25 check made out to MLC 
to cover the cost of your meal plus gratuities.  As always, we welcome spouses and guests to join us.  The 
more attendees the merrier!  

U.S. Flag Program On Wed., June 27th, 2 PM, we will be visiting the Boys & Girls Club on Broad Street.  
Tagging along will be our Lion mascot to delight the children and of course, to assist whenever possible.  
If you would like to assist in some flag trivia (all written down if you need help) we can certainly use your 
help for this half-hour presentation to the children.  Please let Lion Carolyn know if you are interested.  

Mark your calendars for our upcoming fundraising events: 

August 18th    Peach Festival 

September 24th Townsend Fair 

October 20th  Blackbird Festival 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

C LUB HAPPENINGS 

MILFORD LIONS CLUB 

 

 

Our semi-annual Food Drive to support the Milford Community 

Food Pantry housed at Avenue UMC was once again very well 

supported by the generous Milford Community.  There were 977 

items donated and $320 cash.  Thank you to the community and 

Redner’s. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Also, on May 21
st
 a dedicated group of Milford 

Lions honored our veterans by doing our semi-

annual clean-up of Union Cemetery in Milford. 

MILLSBORO LIONS CLUB 

On June 12, the Millsboro Lions installed new 
officers.  During the ceremony, awards were given to the following members:  Life membership in Lions 
Eye Bank of Delaware Valley - Past Presidents - Donald Ward; Norris Godwin Jr.; Janet McCarty; and 
Everett Rust.  Ralph Helm award for Humanitarian Service - Greg Ryan and Pat Sanzone.  Gene 
Polger Fellowship was awarded to David Mitchell who will be leading the club for the fifth time as 
President (and the third consecutive time).  Announcement was made that scholarships were awarded 
to seniors from Sussex Central and Sussex Technical High Schools in the amount of $500 each to: 
Kade Bullock (A.E. Moore Business Scholarship);  Eryk Bluto (Michael Godfrey Music Memorial 
Scholarship); and Sierrah Fiendeison (Millsboro Lions Scholarship. 

 Millsboro Lions will reconvene their regular meetings on September 11 at the Ocean Grill Restaurant, 
Long Neck Road, Millsboro at 6 P.M.  Anyone interested in doing work to help the community by 
volunteering, are welcome to join us and find out what Lions do 

to help others. 

 Installing officer - 
PDG John Shwed; 
Mitchell Rogers; 
Donald Ward; Greg 
Ryan; David Mitchell; 
Ted Parker; Mary 
Lee Phillips, Chris 
Cordrey; Bea 
Shockley; and 
(Front) Alberta Ryan 
and Sandra Jones. 

                                                                                                                             
David Mitchell with Gene Polger award. 
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MIDWAY LIONS CLUB 

This year the Foundation gave out four $1000 scholarships to the following deserving students:    

Jonte Desire from Sussex Tech, Claire Sullivan from Sussex Academy, Jada Flowers from Cape 
Henlopen and Jessica Grube, also from Cape Henlopen. 

Our Annual Picnic….. Have you put Sunday, June 24th from 1PM-3PM on your calendar?  We voted 
at our last meeting to have the club provide fried chicken.  We will be signing up at the June meetings 
as to what dish each of you will bring.  Some people have already stated what yummy things they are 
bringing.  

 

MILTON LIONS CLUB 

At our June 11th. meeting our slate of officers for 2018-2019 were inducted by DGE John Burris. 

DGE John also inducted new member, Leo Fernandez, whose sponsor was Regina Coverdale. 

End of Year awards were given out by Pres. Jim Coverdale: Ralph Helm Fellows- Maurice McGrath 
& Robert F. Payton Jr., James A. McCarty Fellows-Dave Johnson & Connie Payton, LEBDV Lifetime 
member Delores Springer, Melvin Jones Fellow- Daniel Harper and Lion of the Year- B. Marshall 
Reynolds. Awards given by LCI were Mike Mock a Gold Centennial pin and B. Marshall Reynolds 
Senior Builder Key. 

Clipper Express Train is now running in the town park every Wednesday for the Concerts. Hours are 
6:30 - 8:30, weather permitting. 25 cents per rider! 

 

NEW CASTLE HUNDRED LIONS CLUB  

Separation Day 2018– HAPPY BIRTHDAY DELAWARE! 

On June 9th the New Castle Huncred Lions Club marched 
in the City of New Castle Separation Day Parade.  Sepa-
ration Day celebrates June 15, 1776 when the “The As-
sembly of the Lower Counties of Pennsylvania” - New 
Castle, Kent and Sussex-upon-Delaware broke away from 
Pennsylvania and the British Crown to become the State 
of Delaware.  The New Castle Lions have been involved in 
the Separation Day celebrations for many years.  

 

 

 

New Castle Hundred Lions have been working with the City of New Cas-

tle’s Tree Advisory Commission to donate a commemorative Centennial 

Tree in historic New Castle.  After many meetings, and many stops and 

starts due to weather, the tree was planted. 

The Tree Advisory Commission suggested planting a Princeton Elm to 

reintroduce disease resistant elms to the City. 

The tree was planted on May 19th, and a plaque will be laid when the 

tree is established, and the sidewalk work is completed.  

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

    CLUB HAPPENINGS 

REHOBOTH BEACH LIONS CLUB 

 

King Lion PDG Jack Brinckmeyer is presenting a check to incoming club 
president,  Co-founder and Executive Director of West Rehoboth Children 
and Youth Program, Brenda Milbourne. This is our main project. Not only 
does the club support them financially but we also provide food baskets 
at Thanksgiving and Christmas. The club also donates clothing to the 
organization. Lion Brenda has been a great addition to the Lion 
organization.  Good luck in your endeavors as our president. 

 

 

 

 

TALLEYVILLE-NAAMANS LIONS CLUB 

 

Members volunteered at the Memorial Day event for veterans. it was an honor to serve so many of our 
veterans. We also had members volunteer at Opening Eyes.  We had our end-of-the-year picnic on 
June 4. 

 

WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB 

WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB members helped serve 
veterans at Victory Church in New Castle on Armed Forces 
Day, May 19th. Several other Lions Club in our District also 
participated. (photo) 

Several of our Lions officers attended the District 22-D Officer 
Training held at Delaware State University in Dover on June 
2nd. 

This summer we will be shopping for book bags and collecting 
school supplies to be distributed to the students at the 
Wilmington PAL Center. 

 

WILMINGTON MANOR LIONS CLUB 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to  

President elect  

Gwendolyn Crawford  

and incoming officers 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

                 22D NEW MEMBERS 

John L. Brown            Sponsor—Tennell Brown                              Bellefonte Lions Club 

Theresa Emmett                          Sponsor—Daniel Elkins                                Bellefonte Lions Club 

Maritta L. Hitch                            Sponsor—Daniel Elkins                                Bellefonte Lions Club 

Johnathan L. James                    Sponsor—Tennell Brown                              Bellefonte Lions Club 

Murvet Kekik                               Sponsor—Sultan Taskin                                Bellefonte Lions Club 

Nafeesa Majeed                         Sponsor—Jessica Graham                            Bellefonte Lions Club 

Amanda S. Mattei           Sponsor— Daniel Elkins                                Bellefonte Lions Club 

Matthew M. Morris                      Sponsor—Daniel Elkins                                 Bellefonte Lions Club 

David C. Okeke          Sponsor—Jalina Booker                                Bellefonte Lions Club 

Irfan Patel                                   Sponsor—Daniel Elkins                                 Bellefonte Lions Club  

Briann G. Preston              Sponsor—Daniel Elkins                                 Bellefonte Lions Club 

Jo Redbird                                  Sponsor—Daniel Elkins                                 Bellefonte Lions Club 

James A. Riley                           Sponsor—Hayat Omar-Hubert                       Bellefonte Lions Club 

Michelle R. Rouse                      Sponsor—                                                      Bellefonte Lions Club 

Said S.Shakhshir                       Sponsor—Hayat Omar-Hubert                      Bellefonte Lions Club 

Sandra B. Shakhshir                  Sponsor—Hayat Omar-Hubert                      Bellefonte Lions Club 

Howard D. Walker                      Sponsor— Joseph Wisniewski                      Bellefonte Lions Club 

Donna M. Forster                       Sponsor—Melissa Clink                                Dewey Beach Lions Club  

James V. Przygocki                   Sponsor—William Mears                               Dewey Beach Lions Club 

Natalie White                             Sponsor—Gary Stumpf                                  Dover Lions Club  

Carla F. Gulledge                      Sponsor—Cheryl Marrow                               Frederica Spring Creek 

Cheryl L. Marrow                       Sponsor—Sheila Schieferstein                      Frederica Spring Creek  

Thomas J. Hays                        Sponsor—M. Charles Taylor                          Harrington Lions Club 

Stephen J. Lobo                        Sponsor—M. Charles Taylor                          Harrington Lions Club 

Antonio Reynolds                      Sponsor—M. Charles Taylor                          Harrington Lions Club 

James C. Clark                          Sponsor—Karl Gude                                      Lord Baltimore Lions  

Chadd E. Kuczynski                  Sponsor—Eddie Jarrell                                   Rehoboth Beach Lions                                                         

 

                            

     

 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for the this page are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If you don’t see 
a member of your club reported here that means it has not been reported to LCI yet and it will 
appear on this page when it is reported. 
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                OBITUARIES 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

Connor W. Bohan of the Dewey Beach Lions Club passed away on May 24, 2018 at the age of 77.  He 
had been a dedicated member for over 43 years. 

 

Noble F. Simpson of the Fenwick Island Lions Club passed away on June 9, 2018.  At the time of his 
death he was 92 years old.  He joined Lions on November 1, 1981.  In 1986 he founded the Fenwick 
Island Lions Club.  He was District Governor for 22-D in the Lion Year 1993-1994, a position he was 
very proud of. 

 

George E. Day of the Milford Lions Club passed away on May 20, 2018.  He had been a Lion for over 
13 years. 

 

**Clayton Yocum of the Greenwood Lions Club passed away on August 5, 2017 at the age of 73.  He 
had been a Lion since December 1, 2003.  At the time of his death he was a Director in the Greenwood 
Lions Club.  He was also a very active member of the Greenwood Fire Company for over 37 years. 

 

**Thomas E. Jones of the Greenwood Lions Club passed away February 18, 2018 at the age of 58.  A 
Lion for just over a year, he was a Director in the Greenwood Lions Club at the time of his death,  He 
was also a very active member of the Greenwood Fire Company for over 41 years serving as Fire Chief 
for many years. 

 

**Zachary Jones of the Greenwood Lions Club passed away on June 12, 2018 at the age of 28.  A Lion 
for over 4 years he was serving as Treasurer of the Greenwood Lions Club at the time of his death.  He 
was also serving as President of the Greenwood Fire Company at the time of his death.   

 

  

** At the time of publication of this bulletin these gentlemen’s passing had not been reported to LCI. 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for the this page are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If you don’t see a 
member of your club reported here that means it has not been reported to LCI yet and it will appear on 
this page when it is reported. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

           NEWS FROM LCIF & LOVRNET 

                                  June 18, 2018 

 

 

Nice job District 22D you have reached and exceeded this LCIF goal by donating                        

                                         $31,585.04 
District Governor Charles Taylor and I have set this year’s LCIF goal at $30,000 and 100% club 

participation and the clubs and the Lions have stepped up having donated $31,585,04 as of 

the end of May. Also 30 of our 36 clubs have made a donation to LCIF which is 82.76% of the 

district clubs.  

There is still one month for the remaining three clubs to make some donation to LCIF; even a 

$20.00 Bonze Sustaining membership donation will get us 100% in donations for this year.  

The LCIF continues to do great work especially with the recent flooding again in Ellicott City 

which has just received a $10,000 emergency grant. Puerto Rico still has not recovered from 

Hurricane Maria. Please continue to help those hurting by donating to LCIF. Especially, during 

this the 50th Anniversary of the start of your Lions Clubs International Foundation. 

Our MD 22 LOVRNET project, funded by LCIF Sight First grants, continues to serve those people 

who suffer from low vision. Dr. Daniel Barrufi, who spoke at the MD 22 Convention, is now 

seeing low vision patients in Wilmington. LOVRNET continues to need more Lion volunteers to 

help with patient interviews, direct service, and grant writing. Please contact PID Ted Reiver or 

me to volunteer to help. Hands on Service is what Lionism is all about, please volunteer! 

 

PDG A. Kendall “Ken” Chew, III, LCIF Coordinator                      
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

NEWS FROM LIONS EYE BANK 
OF DELAWARE VALLEY  
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

   NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

 
 

 

LEADER DOG CANINE DEVELOPMENT CENTER  

WHERE YOUR MONEY WENT” 

A fifteen to twenty minute presentation consisting of a power 
point and video showing the completed Canine 
Development Center.   

Contact Leader Dog Chair Bob Jones  
(302-875-7767) to schedule this presentation  

DLF WALK FUND RAISING EVENT 
Submitted by Lion Jack Bauer, DLF Fund Raising Chair 
 
On a sunny, breezy Sunday, April 29

th
, 158 walkers and workers contributed to help make DLF Walk for 

Sight a fun and successful fund raiser.  We were fortunate to have the Delaware Eye Institute once 
again co-sponsor the Walk with a $2500 donation.  Special thanks to Lions Ed and Delores Springer 
who co-chaired this event and all the clubs and individual businesses who took an ad on the Walk shirt.  
I would like to thank PCS BJ Ryder and PCS Janet Bauer for their work keeping records and sending 
thank you letters to our sponsors.  Last but not least, thanks to the Dewey Beach Lions who hosted the 
Walk and served lunch.  With a total income of $19,014 and after expenses of $3,195.01 we should 
have a profit of $15,818.99. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

    NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

LIONS TRIP  

TO LEADER DOG  

R O C H E S T E R  H I L L S ,  M I C H I G A N  

D E PA R T  O N  O C T O B E R  2 4
T H

 –  R E T U R N  2 6
T H

 

 
TRANSPORTATION – JOR LIN Bus  – Leaving from Dover (Holiday Inn) 

 
Hotel–Quality Inn & Suites – Troy, MI 8miles From Leader Dog) 
                                                              
Hotel – DoubleTree by Hilton – Westlake, OH (Oct. 25th) 
 
Price – Couple $470.00   Single $320.00 

 
Price Includes: Bus  
   Continental Breakfast Oct. 24th

 
   Hotel 2 nights 

   Hot Breakfast each morning 
   1 Lunch – Leader Dog  Oct.  25th

 
   1 Dinner – Westlake, OH 

   Bus Snacks 
 
Deposit $125.00 per person confirms your reservation 

 
Final Payment Due: September 28, 2018 
 
Make check payable to   Delores Springer – Please put Leader Dog Tour in memo 

 
Mail check and reservation form to:   Delores Springer 
        Attn: Leader Dog Tour 

                    224 West Shore Drive 
                    Milton, DE 19968 
 

NO REFUND OF DEPOSIT AFTER SEPTEMBER 24, 2018 
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

LIONS TRIP TO LEADER DOG 

 RESERVATION FORM 

Please fill out information requested below and return with deposit: 
 

Couple  $470.00     Single   $320.0 
                                                                                    

Deposit of $125.00 per person confirms your reservation 
 

Name______________________________________________________________ 
 

Name______________________________________________________________ 
 

Address____________________________________________________________ 
 

City_____________________________State_________Zip Code______________ 
 

Home Phone No.___________________Cell No ___________________________ 
 

E-Mail address______________________________________________________ 
 

Emergency No._______________________Name__________________________ 
 

Address & Phone No. of roommate(If different) 
 

__________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Room Choice (circle)         King            Two  Doubles     
 

 

Make checks payable to:   Delores Springer - Leader Dog Tour  in memo 
 

 Mail Check to:    Lion Delores Springer 
   Attn: Leader Dog Tour 
   224 West Shore Drive 
   Milton, DE 19968-1147 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

   CLUB FUNDRAISERS 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

    CLUB FUNDRAISERS 

We’re asking all club members to promote our new event.  
Everyone who attended our dinner meeting received the 
brochure and we’re asking that you tell all your friends and 
neighbors about the tournament. We’re still looking for 
sponsors, so please check with any business you may know. 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

   CLUB FUNDRAISERS 
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   CLUB FUNDRAISERS 
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   CLUB FUNDRAISERS 
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    CLUB FUNDRAISERS 
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     CLUB FUNDRAISERS 
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CLUB FUNDRAISERS 


